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                        The KWETB Quality Council met in November and as part of its annual 
schedule of four meetings per annum. The main focus  for the Quality Council in 2023

were:
Governance Review, Quality Framework, Reporting from the Quality Council Sub-
Groups including; Stakeholder Engagement, Programme Governance, and Quality

Assurance.

The Quality Council schedule of meetings for 2024 has been agreed and will see a
return to in-person meetings for half of the schedule. The in-person meetings will take
place in colleges or centres and will include input from the services at the meeting. It is

hoped that this will contribute to increased awareness of the Quality Council. The
Governance Review is on-going and it is anticipated that recommendations will be

brought to the March meeting with an expected refresh of the membership of all the
governance units planned for the summer .

Catherine Byrne, Secretary, KWETB Quality Council

KWETB Quality Council News 

Quality Assurance Subgroup News

The QASG group experienced a very busy and productive year in 2023. The primary
focus of the QASG's activities was centred on the comprehensive evaluation of the
newly developed Integrated Quality Framework, which was formally endorsed and

recommended to the Quality Council for adoption in June 2023.

At the most recent Quality Council meeting in December 2023, a notable quality
assurance procedure recommendation was made by the QASG. This recommendation

was concerning the monitoring and reporting role of the group. The QASG
acknowledged the rich data which results from the robust External Authentication

processes which currently prevail in KWETB FET. After lengthy discussions and debate
it was agreed to recommend a central point to share good practices and lessons

learned with all. This recommendation was brought forward to ascertain a suitable
mechanism to share this information within FET. It was met favourably by the Quality

Council and this recommendation is currently in progress for delivery in 2024. The
QASG also noted that this recommendation is also in line with the recent KWETB  

Inaugural Review recommendation which has recommended 'that as an ETB we
enhance communication channels to ensure best practice is identified and shared

between staff, peer learning is promoted, and organisational development and
enhancements are widely known and understood'



The Programme Governance Subgroup had a very productive 2023. During
the course of the six meetings held in 2023, 42 Programme Change Requests
were presented to the Subgroup for consideration and recommendation to

the Quality Council.

One New Programme Validation Request was submitted to the Subgroup in
December 2023 with the decision to recommend to the Quality Council that

the programme be submitted to QQI for validation. This was the L4
Foundation Award in Visual and Creative Arts which is the culmination of

significant undertaken by the programme development group led by Angela
Higgins and Elaine Finnerty. Well done to Angela and Elaine! We hope to see

much more of this innovative new programme development.
Priorities for 2024 include supporting the Quality Assurance Team to embed

the Integrated QA Framework and to prioritise establishing
programme/curriculum development processes.

In Subgroup member news, Ruth McSherry is stepping down as the
Secretary of the Programme Governance Subgroup. Ruth has been

instrumental in establishing the Programme Governance Subgroup since its
inception in December 2020 providing invaluable support to the Chair and

all members.

Brenda Lynch, Chair, Programme Governance Subgroup

Programme Governance Subgroup

News

Looking ahead to 2024, the Quality Assurance Sub-group (QASG) will be directing its
attention towards several key priorities. These include the ongoing refinement of the

Quality Framework based on feedback and identified areas for improvement and a
continued diligent examination of feedback and areas for enhancement from the

Result Approval Panel meetings. Delivery on the QASG recommendation of sharing
good practice and lessons learned every quarter with all staff in FET.

The final notable priority is the ongoing joint QA/PD project which will see the
development of a Guide on the use of Artificial Intelligence for publication.

Caitríona Cullen, Chair, Quality Assurance Sub-group

2023 Change Requests statistics courtesy of Fiona Bradshaw
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Certification figures for Training
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GOVERNANCE OF 
QUALITY REVIEW 
GOVERNANCE OF 
QUALITY REVIEW 

The Director of FET, Ken Seery and Quality
Assurance Lead and AEO, Catherine Byrne

hosted a round table discussion and review of
KWETBs current Governance of Quality

practices. In attendance were members of
the Quality Assurance, Programme

Governance, and Stakeholder Engagement
sub-groups. 

Mr Alan Hogan, Quality Assurance Manager,
Limerick and Clare ETB presented on his
organisation’s governance journey and

offered valuable insights into the process.
You can view Alan‘s slides here 

QA team member in Inaugural Review of Quality
Project Lead Angela Higgins facilitated a

discussion on the current Governance structures
in the ETB sector and attendees were offered the
opportunity to input their ideas and opinions on
how to best shape and improve our Governance

structures going forward. 

The QA team will be conducting further meetings
with members of the Governance structure

throughout December. 

Following this launch, the next phase is for
each of the Governance Units (the Quality

Council, The QA Sub-group; Programme
Governance Sub-group and Stakeholder

Engagement Sub-group to review their terms
of reference and to make recommendations

or propose changes as appropriate. 

As part of our cyclical review of
Quality Assurance KWETB’s launched
the Governance Review on and which

took place on October 12th in The
Parkview Hotel, Newtown Mount

Kennedy. This is Action Plan Item 2.3 in
the plan devised and submitted to QQI
following the publication of KWETB’s

review report, which is available here: 
QQI Review Report 2022.

This work marks a milestone because the governance units have been 
in existence for four years.

https://wicklowvec-my.sharepoint.com/:p:/g/personal/aislingforan_kwetb_ie/ESY6JrB5uY1NlFYSUjCu4C8BfOWETC6aAa7Dom0dFci99w?e=AUfMWD
https://www.qqi.ie/sites/default/files/2022-08/Kildare%20and%20Wicklow%20ETB%20Quality%20Review%20Report%202022.pdf


SINGLE QUALITY 
ASSURANCE FRAMEWORK

SINGLE QUALITY 
ASSURANCE FRAMEWORK

The Quality Assurance Team are delighted to announce the launch of
the KWETB Single Quality Assurance Framework.  The Framework
integrates relevant policies and procedures across FET. 

The Single QA Framework was formally approved by the Quality
Council in recommendation of the Quality Assurance Subgroup.
The Single QA Framework goes live in January 2024 for new courses.

Rollout supports will be in place at centre and service level.

As part of the rollout, the Quality Team will be providing information
sessions in January 2024 for:

PLCs - Principals and Deputy Principals 
Centre Coordinators
Training Team

Following these sessions, the Quality Team will provide training and
information sessions to the wider stakeholder group including
teachers, trainers and resource persons.

You can access the KWETB Quality Assurance Framework
                                     here

https://wicklowvec-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/aislingforan_kwetb_ie/EVQwd5Jotd9Mp4uKjLoO5cMBJMqnESTPf2OYdvd5n_mPSg?e=ybLsA4


The next information session is scheduled for 11th March in Athy FETC

The Quality Team are looking forward to presenting the Quality Assurance
Framework to all teams and receiving your feedback.

The Quality Assurance Team

The next information session is scheduled for 11th March in Athy FETC

The Quality Team are looking forward to presenting the Quality Assurance
Framework to all teams and receiving your feedback.

The Quality Assurance Team

In attendance were the Quality Team led by
Catherine Byrne AEO, with the Quality Team

Sandra Cleary, Bernard Morley, Fiona
Bradshaw, Greg Baxter, Aisling Foran

participating in the event.  Also in
attendance was Caitriona Cullen AEO.

to Bray & North Wicklow Youthreach for
hosting the event.

QAF LEARNER PRACTICTIONER

INFORMATION SESSIONS

QAF LEARNER PRACTICTIONER
INFORMATION SESSIONS

The Single Quality Assurance Framework went live for new courses in January 2024.  Since January,
the Quality Team has carried out five initial information sessions to coordinators, Principals, Deputy

Principals and the Training Services and Innovation Team.

The second schedule of information
sessions for Learning Practitioners,

Contractor Training, Community
Training and Guidance Teams

commenced on January 28th.  The
first information session was to

teams from Bray BAEC and Bray &
North Wicklow Youthreach.

An overview of the Single Quality Assurance
Framework was provided and a workshop to
discuss practical scenarios was conducted



EARLY LEARNING &

CARE (ELC) PROGRAME 
EARLY LEARNING &

CARE (ELC) PROGRAME 

Part-time Provision - The expanded range of durations, the rebalancing of
classroom hours and the removal of the mandatory activities from the

Placement module should support access for part-time learners.

Recognition of Prior learning - will be assessed on a case by case basis. Contact
fionabradshaw@kwetb.ie for any ELC related RPL cases.

Session 1 October 23 -focused on the
changes following the review, the group

discussed how these change would impact
on their learners.

Staff Qualifications -   The 5 year phased approach
We are now in year 3 of the 5 year phase approach for staff qualifications requirements as outlined in the
ELC programme descriptor. A briefing with Line managers has taken place to ensure we have a collective

understanding of the ELC qualifications required to deliver the programme in KWETB. Staff should
discuss qualifications and the possibility of PD opportunities with their Line manager.

Session 2 November 23  discussed the current
updates within the sector. NCCAs consultation
on updating Aistear the early years Curriculum

framework. Also teaching and learning
strategies on the National guidance included

reflection on Siolta (quality framework, Aistear
(curriculum framework) along the Access and

Inclusion model through Better start. 

ELC Subject Matter Experts
 Community of Practice 

updates

PLSS programme titles directive 

NL12123 Early Learning and Care Certificate, version 2.01
NL12131 Early Learning and Care Advanced Certificate, version 2.01

Sector professional terminology to be used e.g. Early years, 
Early childhood Care and Education but do not use tag Childcare.

We are pleased to announce that the ELC Programme Board have ag reed to a number of
amendments following the end of year two review.

Deactivation of Early
Childhood Care and

Education (ECCE)
(CAS Awards)

December 2023
5M2009 & 6M2007 -
No longer available

https://ncca.ie/en/resources/aistear-the-early-childhood-curriculum-framework/
https://ncca.ie/en/resources/aistear-the-early-childhood-curriculum-framework/
https://siolta.ie/media/pdfs/siolta-manual-2017.pdf
https://aim.gov.ie/
https://aim.gov.ie/
https://www.betterstart.ie/
https://www.betterstart.ie/


NEWS & 
ACHIEVEMENTS

NEWS & 
ACHIEVEMENTS

The books will be available to
dads/grandads/uncles/brothers etc. to read

with, and to, their children at weekends
during their family visits.

This has been an extremely positive
collaborative project which has resulted in a

fabulous facility for all inmates and their
families

We recently received NALA Student
Development funding for our family

bonding/literacy project.

The amount granted was €250.00, this was used
to purchase a selection of books for children. 

The Woodwork and Art department came together,
designed, made and decorated a beautiful book

cupboard which has been placed in a communal area
used during visiting times.

Shelton Abbey Shelton Abbey 

“This will enhance
family bonding

relationships and
support and promote

family literacy.”

 
These books together with others purchased by the

Education Unit. A selection of STEM and sensory toys
donated by Wicklow County 

 Council Library.

https://www.nala.ie/


The Shelton Abbey Irish Red Cross Team were the proud winners of the
Special Status Branch Award at the Irish Red Cross National Volunteer
Awards, held in the Hogan Suite in Croke Park on November 11th 2023.

This event was hosted by The Volunteer Support and Development
Working Group in recognition of the humanitarian work and voluntary

service that takes place within communities around the country

South-Wicklow ABE
students and staff were
delighted to receive a

delivery of new books for
their student library

recently. The books were
purchased following the

ABE's successful
application for the NALA

Student Development

This group of prison volunteers were nominated by the Irish Red Cross Teacher, Claire Gough
and Shelton Abbey’s Governor, Joseph Donoghue in recognition of the impact that their

volunteering work has had on educating and empowering their entire community. 

There were nine categories of awards on the day, recognising the extraordinary work being
carried out in local communities in every corner of Ireland. The Irish Red Cross Special Status

Award is awarded each year to a prison volunteer group which embodies the Fundamental
Principles of the Irish Red Cross, demonstrating initiative and passion as volunteers. 

Úna Ward
Teacher/Librarian, Shelton Abbey Education Unit

Karin Walker, ABE Service
South Wicklow

Arklow News Arklow News 

https://www.nala.ie/


Celbridge FETCCelbridge FETC

Well done to all!!Well done to all!!

Winners of Green Skills/
Sustainability Competition
Manisha, Marianna, Garry

Prizes Digital Rocketbook, Voucher and
handmade beeswax tree candles

At our recent Annual Awards Ceremony
we presented prizes for three

competitions that we ran in the weeks
leading up to Awards Ceremony

Digital Media Competition
Green Skills/ Sustainability Competition

Innovation in Teaching Competition

Winners of Digital Media competition

Mary, Hong, Manisha.

Winners of
Innovation in

Teaching

Jeanette, Nikola

Innovation in Teaching
Prizes Dublin crystal,

Voucher



Leixlip 
Youthreach 

Leixlip 
Youthreach Maths Week

 In October we celebrated Maths Week.
Students completed maths activities

including a quiz and a mathematics-based
Flip Hunt in their local community. They also
solved cryptic clues using binary code, used

coordinate geometry to reveal artworks,
completed block coding activities to solve

problems and explored symmetry by
creating themed paper planes. 

They also studied and built a self-supporting
bridge designed by Leonardo DaVinci. A

huge thank you to Rory Clarke, Maths
teacher in Arklow Youthreach for providing

our centre with a bridge of our own! 
Stand Up

 Awareness Week

 In November Leixlip Youthreach celebrated
Stand Up Awareness Week. Learners planned a

series of events for the week as part of their
Gaisce Award Community Project. Highlights

included a collaborative art piece that took it's
inspiration from the PRIDE flag, baking a
rainbow themed cake and a movie day. 

 Prior to the week all teaching staff attended
training hosted by Belong To the national
LGBTQ+ youth organisation. The training

included practical tips on how to mark Stand
Up Awareness Week in addition to allowing

staff share stories of their experience working
on LQBTQ+ issues with young people. The
theme for this year's awareness week was
allyship and focussed on supporting and

showing solidarity with LGBTQ+ young people. 

Students helped to create a video snapshot
 of these activities, 

which you can view here: 

Stand Up Awareness Week Cake

With thanks toWith thanks to  
Rachael Doherty and Derek O'Halloran,Rachael Doherty and Derek O'Halloran,  

Educators, Leixlip Youthreach.Educators, Leixlip Youthreach.  

Stand Up Awareness Week Pride Flag Art 

https://wicklowvec-my.sharepoint.com/personal/aislingforan_kwetb_ie/Documents/Erasmus%2023-24/Apps/Microsoft%20Forms/Quality%20Assurance%20e-zine%20article%20submission/Question/Maths%20Week%20Video_Rachael%20Doherty.mp4


Welcoming students from all
nationalities, cultures, and

backgrounds to learn English in our
Centre 

 Currently in one of the ESOL classes
we are working on tasks, roleplay, and

activities. 

 These practices will lead to improve
everyday English so the students may

integrate confidently within our
community. 

Our current goal is to reach QQI
certification level 3.

We enjoy working within our community and
providing an integrated literacy service to

students with learning difficulties. 

 By using a tailored approach to meet the
diverse needs of the learners and by

developing a positive learning environment
to show that certification can be achieved if

we can look outside the box. 

 We worked on a module this year and the
group achieved certification. The sense of

achievement and excitement has geared us
forward to hopefully completing another

module. The group now knows that this can
be done. 

We would like to showcase our literacy and ESOL classes currently running in our Maynooth FETC. As a
centre we facilitate inclusion and full participation of all learners who attend.  Focusing on a positive

and fun environment, we enable our learners to reach their potential and allow them to shine.  
“Thank to all participants in the videos and colleague Marty Ruth Fallon. A special thanks for Joe

Bergin who put videos together.”

 Louise Quinn, Tutor, Maynooth FETC

Deirdre Curtin: 087-6270650 
Avril Winters: 087-9419949 

 Phone: 01-6292602 
 Email: maynoothfetc@kwetb.ie 

MAYNOOTH 
FETC

MAYNOOTH 
FETC

https://wicklowvec-my.sharepoint.com/personal/louisequinn_kwetb_ie/_layouts/15/stream.aspx?id=%2Fpersonal%2Flouisequinn%5Fkwetb%5Fie%2FDocuments%2FAttachments%2FStRaphaels%2Emp4&ct=1701341489313&or=OWA%2DNT&cid=a5cee406%2D1caa%2D228e%2D9c83%2D32d27e40caae&ga=1&referrer=StreamWebApp%2EWeb&referrerScenario=AddressBarCopied%2Eview
https://wicklowvec-my.sharepoint.com/personal/louisequinn_kwetb_ie/_layouts/15/stream.aspx?id=%2Fpersonal%2Flouisequinn%5Fkwetb%5Fie%2FDocuments%2FAttachments%2FESOL%201%2Emp4&ct=1701341462492&or=OWA%2DNT&cid=78763c83%2D6e1e%2Ddb5f%2D717e%2De938a284f7df&ga=1&referrer=StreamWebApp%2EWeb&referrerScenario=AddressBarCopied%2Eview


Kildare and Wicklow ETB, Down Syndrome Ireland (DSI) and
Kildare Down Syndrome (KDS) have partnered to devise,

develop and deliver a programme of education that called 

Living It Up! 

The Programme has been devised:

 in response to the limited post-school options for people with an intellectual
disability; 

to provide opportunities for adults with an intellectual disability to engage in
meaningful education activities that support maintenance of existing skills and the
acquisition of new skills; 

to maintain and improve learners social and emotional skills

The Living It Up! Pilot Programme incorporates QQI modules, DSI modules,
unaccredited life skills teaching and learning, activities, community and employer

engagement and other elements to be agreed as the pilot progresses.

In this Pilot there are 2 Programme Options: Horticulture Programme and the Life Skills
with Technology Programme. Both programmes incorporate a wide range of educational

and life skills outcomes with progression routes including FE programmes, supported
employment, community or voluntary work and maintenance programmes.

Both Programmes commenced in September with the Horticulture streams taking place
in Sallins and Donadea. The Life Skills with Technology is delivered in partnership with

Pfizer Newbridge and takes place in the Pfiizer facility in Newbridge. 

This video captures the learner experience at the beginning of this very exciting Pilot
Programme.

 

LIVING IT UP!LIVING IT UP!

Brenda Lynch, 
AEO, Kildare.

https://downsyndrome.ie/
https://downsyndrome.ie/branches-detail/kildare/
https://wicklowvec-my.sharepoint.com/personal/louisequinn_kwetb_ie/_layouts/15/stream.aspx?id=%2Fpersonal%2Flouisequinn%5Fkwetb%5Fie%2FDocuments%2FAttachments%2FStRaphaels%2Emp4&ct=1701341489313&or=OWA%2DNT&cid=a5cee406%2D1caa%2D228e%2D9c83%2D32d27e40caae&ga=1&referrer=StreamWebApp%2EWeb&referrerScenario=AddressBarCopied%2Eview
https://wicklowvec-my.sharepoint.com/personal/louisequinn_kwetb_ie/_layouts/15/stream.aspx?id=%2Fpersonal%2Flouisequinn%5Fkwetb%5Fie%2FDocuments%2FAttachments%2FESOL%201%2Emp4&ct=1701341462492&or=OWA%2DNT&cid=78763c83%2D6e1e%2Ddb5f%2D717e%2De938a284f7df&ga=1&referrer=StreamWebApp%2EWeb&referrerScenario=AddressBarCopied%2Eview
https://downsyndrome.ie/branches-detail/kildare/
https://wicklowvec.sharepoint.com/:v:/s/ABEESOLMidKildareTeam-FidelmaParis/EdNlU-lNnohLpmHrKixZyd4BfFCu2hKYxcqCd1nJ9zNp-Q?e=2Ejh56


Celebrating the success of literacy projects in
Kildare and Wicklow, funded by the Adult Literacy for

Life Collaboration and Innovation Fund 2023

It was great to celebrate the
success of the Health Literacy and

Digital Skills project, a
collaboration between Newbridge

Family Resource Centre and Platinum
Clubhouse, funded by the Adult

Literacy for Life (ALL) Collaboration
and Innovation Fund 2023.

The Questions Matter Conference 2023 on
December 12th, 2023, launched an exciting new

media literacy microlearning short-course using
WhatsApp for adult education tutors, literacy

educators and practitioners. This initiative,
funded by the Adult Literacy for Life (ALL)

Collaboration and Innovation Fund 2023, was a
successful collaboration between 80:20

Educating and Acting for a Better World, KWETB
Bray Adult Learning Centre, NALA and Bray Area

Partnership. To find out more about this new
Questions Matter course on media literacy and

tackling disinformation, Click here
https://8020.ie/projects/questioning-matters/

It was great to celebrate the successful
completion of the Working Words Social

Engagement Literacy project, a
collaboration between Kildare Library
Services and KWETB, funded by the ALL

Collaboration and Innovation Fund 2023.

https://wicklowvec-my.sharepoint.com/personal/louisequinn_kwetb_ie/_layouts/15/stream.aspx?id=%2Fpersonal%2Flouisequinn%5Fkwetb%5Fie%2FDocuments%2FAttachments%2FStRaphaels%2Emp4&ct=1701341489313&or=OWA%2DNT&cid=a5cee406%2D1caa%2D228e%2D9c83%2D32d27e40caae&ga=1&referrer=StreamWebApp%2EWeb&referrerScenario=AddressBarCopied%2Eview
https://wicklowvec-my.sharepoint.com/personal/louisequinn_kwetb_ie/_layouts/15/stream.aspx?id=%2Fpersonal%2Flouisequinn%5Fkwetb%5Fie%2FDocuments%2FAttachments%2FESOL%201%2Emp4&ct=1701341462492&or=OWA%2DNT&cid=78763c83%2D6e1e%2Ddb5f%2D717e%2De938a284f7df&ga=1&referrer=StreamWebApp%2EWeb&referrerScenario=AddressBarCopied%2Eview
https://www.adultliteracyforlife.ie/what-is-all/
https://8020.ie/projects/questioning-matters/


 

Erasmus 2023: Bavaria, 
A Colleagues Reflections:

 
Seven colleagues from Kildare Wicklow
Education Training Board recently had an
interesting trip to see how vocational
schools work in different countries as part
of FET Erasmus Mobility. The team   visited
ISB, a Bavarian State Institute, BSZ
Wasserburg, and BSV Miesbach, both
vocational school centres in South Bavaria.
Upon reflection, it is considered that the
strengths of the three- pillar school system
in Germany fall within the remit of its dual
approach to learning.
I found that the integration of work related
specific subjects, as part of the second
level curriculum is reflective of economic
need.  

ERASMUS+ 2023

“Understanding peers’ roles
and their challenges within.

Brought personal focus back
to reflect within”

“Inspiring and uplifting
to meet and get to

know other
colleagues”

“Great to learn
with colleagues”

Participant FeedbackParticipant Feedback

https://www.bsz-wasserburg.de/
https://www.bsz-miesbach.de/home.html


In Ireland, however, whilst the dual system of German education shares many valuable
similarities, overall, there needs to be a change in thinking with regard to the ‘point’s race’.

This trip has reminded me that the leaving certificate does not define a person or their
capabilities. Like Germany, our country, in particular our second level school system needs
to prepare our youth for the careers that they desire rather than forcing them to focus on

points.

Best of luck to all of ourBest of luck to all of our
colleaguescolleagues

who will travel withwho will travel with
Erasmus in 2024!Erasmus in 2024!

There needs to be more emphasis considered on
curriculum development and change. As a country we are

undergoing a significant educational policy shift under
the guidance of Minister Simon Harris, I look forward to

this change- I believe that Erasmus trips encourage
participants to think critically , reflect and then act to

create change in a positive way, to benefit the learners. In
acting now, we can ensure a better future for our youth.

Tracy O Shaughnessy -
Senior Training Advisor/ Solas Authorised Officer

This means that students are well educated and have developed critical thinking skills
because they are not ‘educated to rote learn towards one State exam, the Leaving

Certificate. Rather, the youth is prepared and readily equipped for the world of work.
society and economy.



Quality Guides

 
Quality Guides

 

 A Quick Guide to Multimodal Evidence with
Recommendations for Video and Audio.

This guide was developed based on themes
arising from RAPs and the Assessment
Process.

A brighter future, learning enhancement and development with KWETB.
Todhchaí níos gile, feabhsú agus forbairt foghlama le KWETB.

 A Quick Guide to Authorship
and Digital Signatures together
with authorship templates for
use. 

https://wicklowvec.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/FETProfessionalDevelopment/EVeo82wJbX1GtaH2qF-GR48BFJZTnq1mODryHLcIxPx_FA?e=To0HkH
https://wicklowvec.sharepoint.com/:f:/s/FETProfessionalDevelopment/EujjI1NGuZdAgx-xjpSwn1kB53_j0JAt0YSdXiqHgPistA?e=J7MVbO


You can find us on Instagram, Facebook, and Twitter. We invite you to follow our growing
community in whatever social space you use and engage with the content as suits you. 

We will continue with updates, events and information here in the FET PD Hub, where we
encourage you to ask questions, share resources, PD events or anything else you feel would
be useful to your FET colleagues. 

Here are the links to our pages:  🔗 linktr.ee/leadwithkwetb

🔗 Instagram: instagram.com/leadwithkwetb

🔗 Facebook: facebook.com/leadwithkwetb

🔗 Twitter: twitter.com/LEADwithKWETB

We're on a mission to provide you with up to date information, resources and tips and tricks to
save you time and to enhance learning for all FET learners across KWETB. Follow along to keep
up to date with the latest news from LEAD. 

But that's not all! We want to hear from you too. Please do share your thoughts, experiences,
feedback and ideas, your input is valued and appreciated. If you have an idea for content or
have some to share, please do get in touch. 

Help us to continue to build our online community together. Follow socials, engage with the
content, your contributions and engagement are very important to us. Thank you for your
ongoing dedication to FET learners, and we're looking forward to connecting with you on our
social media platforms.

Professional Learning

and Development

 

Professional Learning
and Development

 

A brighter future, learning enhancement and development with KWETB.
Todhchaí níos gile, feabhsú agus forbairt foghlama le KWETB.

We are thrilled to share some exciting news with you! LEAD – our
new centre for Learning Enhancement and Development - is now
officially present on social media.



INDUSTRY

 NEWS 
INDUSTRY

 NEWS 

2023 marked the 20th anniversary of the
Irish National Framework of

Qualifications (NFQ). To celebrate the
anniversary QQI hosted workshops and a

conference at the Radisson Blu Hotel,
Golden Lane, Dublin 8

SOLAS and The National Skills Council
 recently published the 

National Skills Bulletin 2023

QQI published 
A Review of the Landscape of
 Practice Supporting Access

Transfer and Progression 
in Irish Education and Training

The 5th Validation of Prior Learning (VPL) Biennale which is due to take place in Lyrath Estate,
Kilkenny.  

A call for contributions is open which is seeking input for the programme of sessions. Early bird rate
of €270 available up to 1st February 2024 (€400 thereafter). A bursary scheme has been established

which invites applicant to apply for financial support to participate in the conference

Leargas  Report on the
acquisition of Transversal

Skills  

https://www.qqi.ie/sites/default/files/2023-11/2023-review-of-the-landscape-of-practice-supporting-atp-in-irish-education-and-training.pdf
https://www.qqi.ie/events/20-years-of-the-nfq
https://www.solas.ie/f/70398/x/2b3fd7d856/national-skills-bulletin-2023.pdf
https://vplbiennale.org/
https://www.leargas.ie/wp-content/uploads/2023/12/Erasmus-VET-Mobility-as-a-Route-to-the-Acquisition-of-Transversal-Skills-2.pdf
https://vplbiennale.org/5th-vpl-biennale-financial-support/
https://vplbiennale.org/5th-vpl-biennale-financial-support/
https://vplbiennale.org/5th-vpl-biennale-financial-support/
https://vplbiennale.org/5th-vpl-biennale-financial-support/
https://vplbiennale.org/5th-vpl-biennale-financial-support/
https://vplbiennale.org/5th-vpl-biennale-financial-support/


KWETB CERTIFICATION SCHEDULE FET
2024

IMPORTANT 
DATES 

IMPORTANT 
DATES 

https://wicklowvec-my.sharepoint.com/:w:/g/personal/aislingforan_kwetb_ie/ESH7y9hydbxOt9dcEjfosSsByGBzBxfMxxP3U3dJ9s7wZA?e=4dkbIy
https://wicklowvec-my.sharepoint.com/:w:/g/personal/aislingforan_kwetb_ie/ESH7y9hydbxOt9dcEjfosSsByGBzBxfMxxP3U3dJ9s7wZA?e=4dkbIy
https://wicklowvec-my.sharepoint.com/:w:/g/personal/aislingforan_kwetb_ie/ESH7y9hydbxOt9dcEjfosSsByGBzBxfMxxP3U3dJ9s7wZA?e=4dkbIy


Call out for 2024 submissions! Call out for 2024 submissions! 

QUALITY

ASSURANCE

EZINE 2024 

QUALITY
ASSURANCE
EZINE 2024 

WE NEED

 YOU!

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=f_ruOB3Fp0eMEyeqO96tRXMHWS0DtIVLmzd0nuE01RtUMktTMUkzNjhGQTE2TDAyVVRHUUhTT0w1US4u

